City of Twin Qaks
Park Committee Meeting
January 3, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.
Roll Call

Committee members present: Joe Krewson, Chair, Cindy Cornelius, Connie Fortune, Janet
Herbold, Becky Krewson, Doug Tabachik, Committee Members and Paula Dries and John
Williams, Staff

Approval of Agenda

Becky moved to approve the agenda as written, seconded by Janet - Approved 5-0

Approval of November 7, 2022 Minutes

Cindy moved to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Becky — Approved 5-0

Staff Report

John told the Committee the gates entering the park now have electricity.

Regarding the needed repair to the men’s restroom the plumber is waiting on parts. There is
now a leak in the women’s restroom. John said the plumber will repair it when the parts come
in for the men’s restroom.

With respect to the bridge over the lake, the City has issued an RFQ for the design of a new
bridge. Once the potential designs are received the Board will decide whether to repair or
replace the bridge.

John made four new benches to perhaps be placed in the wooded area by the stone bridge. He
asked if the PC members would like to walk the area to determine where to place the benches.
John also said the City will be receiving a donation of some picnic tables that could be placed in
or near the wooded area. It was suggested we may want to purchase a trash can for this area.
John said the estimated cost would be between $700 and $1,000.

It was suggested the “men” and “women” restroom signs be placed on the respective doors
rather than the stone wall.



Events

Chili Cook-off/Bingo-January 27 — The information to sign-up for making chili and/or playing
bingo will be sent out soon.

The City will provide hot dogs and buns, shredded cheese, oyster crackers, condiments, soda
and water. It was decided to have ten bingo games and charge $10 for food and bingo. Nine
$25 gift cards and two $50 gift cards will be purchased from Twin Oak businesses for prizes. The
$50 gift cards will be awarded to the chili cook-off winner and the winner of the bingo coverall.

Joe is going to talk to Lisa Eisenhauer about obtaining help for the night of the event from a few
National Honor Society members.

Easter Egg Hunt-April 8 — Candy and the other egg fillers should be ordered in February. A date
needs to be set for filling the eggs. In the past this was done two weeks prior to the event. We
need to ensure there are no gold eggs hidden other than the gold eggs used for awarding prizes.
Connie is going to see if the person who acted as the bunny last year is interested in doing it this
year.

June Concert-June 10 — Cheribomb has been contracted for the June concert, We still need a
band for the August 12 concert. Some bands to consider are Tricky Delight, Funky Butt Brass
Band, Garden Party and Dad Bod. Janet is working on securing a band for August.

Movie Night Rental — Joe will check into where we can rent the equipment and how much it will
cost. The event is scheduled for October 10 in conjunction with National Night Out.

Park Projects and Improvements

Parking — The PC is wondering if there is anything that can be done to improve/extend parking
for those visiting the park.

Disc Golf - The area being considered for disc golf is not yet ready. The Committee will review
this option at a later date.

The next Park Committee meeting will be February 9, 2023,

At 7:35 p.m. Connie moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Janet - Approved 6-0.
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Joe Krewson, President Connie Fortune, Secretary




